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NOTICE TO INSURANCE CARRIERS 1 SELF-INSURED Elf.IPLOYERS 
UNDER THE LONGSHOREMEN'S AND HARBOR WORKERS' COMPENSATION 
ACT, AS EXTENDED 

SUBJECT: Opening of Longshore Act Suboffice in Southern 
California 

This is to aavise all companies and individuals having an 
interest in the Longshoremen's and Harbor Workers' Compen­
sation Act that the San Francisco District Office of the 
Office of Workers' Compensation Programs has opened a Sub­
office in Southern California. 

The address of the Suboffice is: 

Office of Workers' Compensation Programs, ESA 
U.S. Department of Labor 
u. s. Customs Building 
300 South Ferry Street 
Terminal Island, California 90731 
Telephone: 213-548-2687 

Employers should continue sending reports of new injuries to 
the San Francisco District Office. The Suboffice will be 
available for advice and assistance to claimants and maritime 
workers who may be covered by the Longshoremen's Act, and to 
employers and insurance carriers in Southern California. 
Conferences will be held by the Suboffice on cases referred to 
it by the San Francisco District Office; however, the San 
Francisco District Office will retain jurisdiction over such 

. ca~es u.~til f~her no.ttii/ e. 

1t t 91- /f ~?s I c ·~ 
HERBERT A. DOYLE, JR. 
Director, Office of Workers' 
Compensation Programs 
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